MEETING MINUTES
August 11, 2020
7:00 p.m.
Daniel Bosworth made a motion to open the meeting.




Seconded by Donald Bosworth



Motion Passes
Present:
Richard Clark, Chairman

Daniel O. Bosworth, Jr., Clerk
Donald Bosworth
Keith Swanson, Superintendent


Kathleen O’Neil, Administrative Assistant 
Meeting Minutes

Daniel Bosworth made a motion to approve the meeting minutes from June 9, 2020, as written.  Second by Donald Bosworth. 







Motion Passes
Richmond Park Discharge Permit

The EPA is cracking down on the Discharge Permit Order of Conditions issued last year.  Keith was informed that the Town needs to stop using bleach to back wash and switch to potassium permanganate. Dick said to make the switch and see how it goes.  We can always switch back if we need to.  
Dick Clark said that the newer people at EPA have no real-world experience.  The employees that have been there for many years know what is possible in the field and what is not.  

Keith said that Tata & Howard came up with a schedule to submit to EPA that shows the upgrades that will take care of this issue. The upgrade project was supposed to go out to bid in June but due to the COVID-19 pandemic, engineering is four months behind.  

First Half 2020 Water Bills 
Kathy O’Neil gave an update on the status of outstanding water bills.  Demands were issued last month and were due yesterday.  As of today, there are 265 bills outstanding: totaling about $73,000.  Dick said to write a friendly reminder to each homeowner and warn that we will shut off water for non-payment.  

O’Reilly’s Auto Parts – Plymouth Street

Steve Bakios of East Coast Construction was in attendance.  Mr. Bakios is the project manager for this project but manages from the Rhode Island office.  He is not in the field.  Mr. Bakios is here to discuss the installation of the water service line.  Keith said it is not practical for the Water Department to shoot the torpedo under Route 106 as there are many potential hazards.  Keith would prefer to work with East Coast Construction to trench it instead.
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O’Reilly’s Auto Parts – Plymouth Street (continued from page 1)
Mr. Bakios said he has no issue doing the project by trenching it.  East Coast Construction will carry the cost of the project, including the tap.  Keith will charge O’Reillys for the system development fee only since the town will not be doing the installation.  East Coast Construction has already obtained a road opening permit from the Board of Selectmen.  

An active Dig Safe is in place.  Just need to coordinate with the Police and Water Department to schedule a date.  Keith told Mr. Bakios not to schedule it for a Monday or Friday and to avoid August 19th and 26th.  There should also be no rain in the forecast on the chosen day.

A Water Department employee will be on site throughout the entire project. Mr. Bakios was told to use copper from the main and plastic from the curb stop to the building.  Copper should be used inside the building.

Request to Post Meeting Minutes
Kathy explained that Gordan Andrews, Junior has requested that the Water Department post their meeting minutes and agendas on the town’s website.  Charlie Seelig stated that this is required per a town bylaw.

Dick requested that in addition to mailing the draft meeting minutes to the Commission, a copy be made available at the meeting in which they will be approved.
Adjournment
7:55 p.m. 
Donald Bosworth made a motion to adjourn.




Seconded by Daniel Bosworth 



Voted Unanimously
Approved, 
______​​​​​_____________________

NOTE:    NEXT MEETING DATE IS SEPTEMBER 8, 2020
